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Re: File No. SR-BSE-2006-56 

Dear Ms. Norris: 

The International Securities Exchange, LLC ("ISE") appreciates the 
opportunity to comment on the above referenced proposal ("Proposal") of the 
Boston Stock Exchange, Inc. ("BSE"), on behalf of its Boston Options Exchange 
("BOX") facility.' 

Under the Proposal, the BSE proposes to adopt an Automatic Auction 
Order ("AAO"), which are orders entered in penny increments in options classes 
that are not quoted in penny increments. These orders are displayed on BOX at 
the nearest standard trading increment, but contain a better hidden penny price 
that is available to participate in the BOX'S Price Improvement Process. The 
AAO has attributes that are similar to an existing BOX order type, the Customer 
PIP Order ("CPO"), but there are several aspects of the AAO that raise significant 
regulatory and market structure issues. Accordingly, we urge the Commission to 
institute proceedings to disapprove the Proposal. 

Internalization in Pennies Without Market Exposure 

The Proposal provides that the hidden penny price of an AAO resting on 
the BOX book is not only available to participate in a PIP auction, but also to be 
executed against the hidden penny price of another AAO. Other orders in the 
BOX marketplace, such as market orders and limit orders that are marketable 
against the displayed price of an AAO, would not receive the benefit of the 
hidden penny price. 

This lack of AAO transparency and interaction raises significant regulatory 
concerns. Specifically, it provides a mechanism by which firms can receive and 

1 Exchange Act Release No. 55253, (February 2, 2007), 72 F.R. 6626 (February 12, 2007). 






